The purpose of this notebook is to serve as a guide for the Chairperson of

Show & Tell

Although the role may seem obvious in some ways, documentation of the responsibilities will ensure consistency from year to year and promote a smooth flow of events during the meetings.

Please read the guidelines thoroughly and make note of any outdated statements for future edits.
DO NOT misplace this notebook.
Add your name to the bottom of the list on the “Previous Chairpersons” page.

Complete the comments/helpful hints page at the end of your tenure.

Turn this notebook in to the President no later than the October guild meeting.
Thank you for your participation in the guild!

Previous Chairpersons
For

Show & Tell Committee

	2005-2006
	Betsy Crawford
	

	2006-2007
	Cheryl Willis
	

	2007-2008
	Betty Rinkel
	Joe Burdeshaw

	2008-2009
	Betty Rinkel
	Joe Burdeshaw

	2009-2010
	Betty Rinkel
	Joe Burdeshaw

	2011-2012
	Betty Rinkel
	

	2012-2013
	Betty Rinkel
	

	2013-2014
	Hattie Pennie
	

	2015
	Linda Davis
	May McLaren

	2016
	
	


Guidelines

Per the Bylaws, "The Show and Tell Committee shall assist in displaying quilts during the Show and Tell segments, programs, and trunk shows at guild meetings." 
One individual in the Committee should be responsible for making arrangements for assistants at each meeting. Similarly, the chair could arrange for additional members to assist with displaying quilts during trunk shows.   Assistants should be arranged no later than the start of each meeting to avoid having to make an announcement for someone to help as show and tell is beginning.  This will promote a smooth transition and avoid time delays during the course of the meeting.

The individuals who serve in this role should possess good balance and agility for climbing and standing on the ladders as well as strong arms for holding quilts with arms extended above the head.

Prior to the start of each meeting, retrieve the Guild's two step ladders from their storage location and set them up in the front of the meeting room, adjacent to the podium.

It is not necessary to provide a sign-up sheet for show and tell.

If you enjoy a snack or meal prior to the meeting, please wash your hands carefully afterwards to avoid transferring grease or food stains to someone’s quilt.

When the President announces the Show and Tell segment of the meeting, proceed to the front of the room and prepare to hold quilts for members. 

You are not expected to refold each quilt into a neat bundle but do at least fold it once or twice for the ease of the owner who must carry it away.

At the end of the guild meeting, DO NOT FORGET to place the ladders back in their storage location. Place them in a position that will not block other storage items.

Budget:  There is no budget for Show and Tell and none is needed.

Guild Property: The two step ladders remain stored at the meeting site. You will have in your possession, the guild notebook for Show and Tell.
Frequently Asked Questions

1. Do I have to attend every guild meeting to be the chairperson of show and tell?

No, you do not. However, it is your responsibility to make arrangements for someone to fill your role in your absence. If it is an emergency situation, the President can always ask for a substitute at the meeting. 

2. Do I have to attend the steering committee meetings?
You are not required to attend the steering committee meetings but the President may occasionally call a mandatory meeting for all steering committee members. In this situation, input and votes are needed from as many chairpersons as possible and your opinions would be greatly valued. 
Comments and Helpful Hints
As you complete your tenure, please add any comments or helpful hints that you learned while serving in this role. This will help with a smooth transition from year to year. 
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